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EDITORIAL 

0 N the feast of St. Ignatius Loyola, 31 July 1956, Father 
Leo A. Cullum S.J. assumed office as Rector of the Ateneo 

de Manila. At the same time he relinquished his position as 
Editor of PHILIPPINE STUDIES. 

The Ateneo's gain is this publication's loss. 
FATHER Father Cullum's abilities as writer and as 
CULLUM editor are of an unusual order, as may be 

judged from the published results which 
found a fittifig climax in the publication of Volume 4 Num- 
ber 2-the Ignatian issue. Father Cullum's new office 
puts him in charge of a 97-year-old institution which has 
given to the Philippines some of its greatest heroes and some of 
its best-known men. It puts him in charge of two campuses and 
a student body of over four thousand. His is the policy-making 
responsibility for a Graduate School, a School of Law, a College 
of Arts and Sciences, a High School, a Grade School, and the 
many and varied activities, both intramural and extramural, 
for which the Ateneo has become famous in the cultural, social 
and religious life ol this country. Needless to say we wish 
him every success, and we wish to express the hope that, de- 
spite the onerous duties of his office, he may find the time to  
write an occasional article for the Quarterly which he founded. 

If there is cause for rejoicing on the part 
OUR NEW of his successors, it is in the fact that Fa- 
OFFICES ther Cullum's assumption of office as Rec- 

tor of the Ateneo has made it possible for 
that venerable institution to act as host to PHILIPPINE 
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STUDIES. Our offices have now been transferred to the 
Arts compound of the Ateneo campus at  Loyola Heights-the 
business office in the Administration Building, the editorial 
office in Kostka. Our new mailing address is P. 0. Box 154, 
Manila. 

We wish to take this opportunity to thank 
PAST the Rectors and Faculties of San Josi. 
BENEFACTORS Seminary and of Berchmans College for 

the hospitality hitherto given in generoue 
measure to the offices of our publication. And we wish parti- 
cularly to thank Messrs. Ricardo Banzon and Cecilio Acasio 
for services rendered freely and generously in the business and 
circulation d2partments. 

CONTRIBUTING Beginning with this issue we are publishing 

EDITORS AND the names of our contributing editors and 

CONSULTANTS 
consultants. They are of course not res- 
ponsible for articles published or for 

editorial policy, but it is a distinct honor to have them as- 
sociated with us. To them we are grateful for their help in the 
past, for their assurances of help in the future, and for the 
kind permission to print their names in this journal. 

MIGUEL A. BERNAD S.J. 


